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Presidents Message
 

Spring arrives this month, what a relief, even tho it has been a mild winter. The Anniversary party is Saturday the 11th of this month. I am looking forward to seeing everyone. This will be a different party because all of the officers will be in their second year. I will probably still have to give a speech. It will be a short one guaranteed. Thanks to Mike Trachsel and Dion Angelosanto for the fun social at Snookers. I learned since college I still cannot sink the 8 ball and que balls are white. Oh and thanks to John Lardin for teaching Jacqui how to pool as she puts it. I didn't ask.  Happy Spring, Jack 

Calendar of Events

March





June

16th Wives Club – Delores McMillan

4th Couples Golf 








5th Men’s Golf 

April






12th Men’s Golf 

1st Final Pinochle – Fox Hills 6:30

15th Wives Club – Vickie 
12th Men’s meeting




18th Couples Golf

17th & 24th Men’s Golf



19th Men’s Golf




 

20th Wives Club – Babs Wagner


25th Tri-V Picnic


 








26th Men’s Golf






May







1st Men’s Golf 




July





8th Men’s Golf 




9th Couples Golf
13th Men’s Open House 



10th & 17th Men’s Golf



 

18th Wives Club Spring Dinner (Thursday)

20th Wives Swim - Blondie

 

21st Couples Golf – Hoffman



23rd Couples Golf



               24th  & 31st Men’s Golf 

August

5th Steak Roast 

6th & 27th Couples Golf

7th, 14th, 21st, 28th Men’s Golf 


Next newsletter deadline April 10th 

11-13th Wives Weekend



Problems not getting you newsletter

18th – 20th Men’s Golf Weekend

call or email Tim Gies.

Tim and Karlyn were in Florida last month and there was a mix up about the newsletter getting mailed out.  Sorry !  

Final Pinochle – April 1st
Final Pinochle will be on Saturday, April 1st, 6:30 pm at The Golden Fox Banquet Facilities.  There will be a buffet dinner and dessert the cost will be $20 per person.  For those who wish to have a cocktail there will be a cash bar.  After dinner the final results for this great pinochle season will be made known and prize money awarded followed by some games.  We remind all that you did not have to be in the pinochle league or know how to play pinochle to attend this fun event.  If you played pinochle in March you should have been contacted and your intentions made known.  For those who did not play or were not contacted please take the time now to contact Matt VanHollebeke at 734-765-2555 or Mike Lardin at 734-261-1391 and let them know if you will be making this event.  For those of you who do not know how to get to The Golden Fox it is located in the Fox Hills Golf Complex at 8768 N. Territorial, Plymouth.  If you take M-14 west to the Beck Rd exiting and turning left (heading south).  The first light is N. Territorial and you turn right (heading west).  It is about 6 miles west on your left.  Once you are in the complex you go to the second stop sign and turn right and you have arrived.  PLEASE LET US KNOW BY MARCH 19TH IF YOU WILL BE ATTENDING.

MEN’S CLUB MAY OPEN HOUSE--May 13, 2006
 

Open House will be on Saturday, May 13, 2006 at the Jackal Golf Club at Mt. Brighton.

The first tee time will be announced as we get closer to the data.  The cost will be between $55 and $60 per person.  Final price will be set before April meeting.

 

The final cost will have to be paid by April 29, 2006.  Please let a committee member know if you plan to attend no later than April 29, 2006.

Contact Geoff at 248-980-7641 or geof_99@yahoo.com.

 

THE COMMITTEE: Geoff Steinhauer, Terry Connolly, Brett Barnes

Wives Club Spring Dinner

Please put the following date on your calendars.  The Wives Club Spring dinner will be Thursday May 18, 2006 at:

            Chef's Cruisine

            10790 Highland Road

            White Lake, Mi.

Please let Jacqui, Joan Fischer or Marilyn Myers know if you plan to attend so we know how many to count on.  More details will follow in next month’s issue of the Umph.

 

2006 Wives Weekend

OK LADIES LISTEN UP.............This is our summer get away weekend, August 11,12,and 13.   If you enjoy wine this is a must, as we will be following a wine trail. Other attractions will be included and more information will follow. Please mark your calendar and keep it open for this fun filled weekend. Any questions please call 248-349-7359. Love, Jacqui

Pinochle at Blondie Forsyths’
With the weather predicted I thought I might have some overnight guests.  Happily everyone was able to make it here and also home again safely.  Dinner of spiral ham, cheese potatoes, green beans, salad and relishes were served.  We had three different ice cream pies for dessert.  At the end of the evening Brett Barnes came in first, Virginia Massoll, Ken Stress, Lynne Barnes and Bud Massoll following.  Thank you George Hoffman for saying Grace.  Special thanks to all of you for folding tables and chairs and putting coffee table where it belonged.  All of this was a big help for me and I really appreciate it.  I’d also like to thank my daughter, Bev who was here from Holt, for all the work she did for me.  A very special thank you to Judy Lardin who surprised us with a visit and stayed to help Bev clean up while we played cards.  Judy, you are a great friend.  We all called Beecher and got to say hello to him.  Hope it make his day a little brighter. 

March Pinochle at Cashman’s

On March 4th we hosted Pinochle at our home and enjoyed the company of  Terry & Ellie Connolly, Bob & Sherry Kuhr, Nick & Vickie Angelosanto, John & Donna Clingerman, John & Judy Lardin, Blondie Forsyth & Helene Ryan.  After cocktail & munchie hour we enjoyed a dinner of baked chicken breasts, steamed brocolli, baked potatoes and applesauce.  A triple chocolate bundt cake with cool whip was served for dessert.  The card scores varied from 35 ½ to 8!   Blondie had a terrific evening of cards with the top score of 35 ½.  She said this is the best score she has had in quite awhile.  Way to go Blondie!  Too bad the season has come to an end but keep it up for next year. In second place was Sherry Kuhr with 29, third place was Jan Cashman with 25 and fourth place was Nick Angelosanto with 21 ½ .  There weren’t any double pinochles or roundhouses to boast about.  We truly enjoyed entertaining our guests and look forward to next card season and hopefully better cards for most of us.     Cal & Jan

 
Tri-V Trifles

Cal and Jan enjoyed a Mexican Riveria cruise vacation getaway from February 2 thru February 13. We flew to San Diego on February 2 (Thursday) and stayed with our son Matt & family as they only live about 25 miles north of San Diego. We enjoyed spending time with our 5-year-old grandson Nick and teaching him to fly his new kite in the desert.  He was so excited.  Matt took us golfing on Friday to Sycuan Golf Course, which was absolutely beautiful, and the temp was around 82.   Cal beat all of us but of course that is not a surprise.  On Saturday afternoon Matt, Tina & Nick drove us to our cruise ship the Holland America docked at the San Diego Harbour.  Nick could not believe how big the ship was that Grandma & Grandpa were going on.  We kissed and hugged them good-bye and told them we would see them in a week.   Once aboard ship we received our luggage very quickly so we unpacked and then went to inspect our surroundings.  The ship was very beautiful and we found our way around easily especially to the Casino area.  Jan won $100 on the slot machines the 1st day out but then it all dried up for the rest of the trip.

Our stops were Cabo San Lucas, Mazatlan & Puerto Vallarta.  Each stop was unique in itself but we both agreed we would like to come back to Puerto Vallarta someday and stay in an all inclusive resort and tour the island on our own.  The weather was in the 80’s each day, which was just perfect for touring.  This ship carried about 1800 passengers, which we much prefer.  Our last cruise had about 3,000 passengers, which is just too many for our taste.  We met some very nice people throughout the week and shared shore excursions with some of them.  Most people seemed to be from the west coast area, which we found out very quickly when the Super Bowl parties started.  Pittsburgh was booed a lot and of course the game outcome was not a happy one for most of them but they still managed to have a great cruise.  The ship also held an “American Idol” contest which lasted all week and very entertaining.  The lounge area where it was held was packed every evening.  We enjoyed the pools, Jacuzzi, relaxing in the sun and EATING.  The food was fantastic.  One day we stayed in the pool too long and we both looked like cooked lobsters by evening. That was not fun! Jan won a golf-chipping contest for the ladies and won a nice prize. We arrived back in San Diego on Saturday, February 11 and were picked up by our California family.  They took us to Coranado Island for lunch and sight seeing. We spent the rest of Saturday, Sunday and part of Monday with the kids before returning home.  Nick goes to a preschool 4 days a week so I was able to go with Tina Monday morning to drop off Nick at his school.  I got to meet his teacher and some of his classmates.  That was so much fun.

We arrived home late Monday evening, February 13th with great memories of a wonderful trip.  

It started with Terry flying down with the men for golf on February 1. Ellie and Vickie flew down to meet their guys on February 6.  The two couples spent four enjoyable days together, then the Angelosanto's returned to Detroit.  We toured the Kennedy space center, went on the gambling boat where we enjoyed some excellent entertainment, drove to find the Manatees and enjoyed some delightful meals. The sun shinned every day.  We then drove to Miami and spent a couple of days with our son Terry. It turned out to be the coldest days of the season, but we still walked the beach. (Southerners don't know what cold is.)  Terry knows all the hot spots, and is an excellent entertainer. Miami is quite expensive.  We stopped and saw Terry Sr's nephew Sean and family in Cape Coral.  On the way back we visited Ellie's brother Joe and wife Jan. They live in Englewood on Lemon Bay. What a view!  We enjoyed a wonderful home cooked dinner, and in the morning they fixed a full course breakfast.  We also visited our friend Ann from marriage encounter who lives in Venice. Then it was on to Lakeland where we spent three nights with Dennis and Marlene Wutka.  We were finally able to put on our swimsuits and enjoy the pool.  They were very gracious hosts.  We visited the Tiger's training camp. Marlene is a big Tigers fan. We went to Plant City where we enjoyed mammoth strawberry shortcakes. And what is a trip to Florida without a trip to the flea markets?  Driving in the sunshine and key lime pie are but distant memories now.  We hated to come home.  Our only regret is that we didn't get to see all our Tri V friends. It was hard to plan ahead because we didn't know where we would be when. 

Lee and Marian Anderson now have five grandchildren with the arrival of Connor James born December 29th to daughter Debbie.  Lee and Marina Anderson will be traveling to Washington DC for a March 31st burial of Marian’s father at Arlington Cemetery.  Her dad Frank Koniszewski served his country in WWII and was at the battle of the bulge.  He received several bronze metals and the Purple Heart.   

Cy Richeson wishes to thank the many friends who remembered him with cards on his 92nd birthday on Jan. 3.  Cy attributes his longevity to the good care of his long-time physician and the TLC of his wife Dorothy for 63 years. 

I would like to thank Vickie, Sherry Steinhauer and Jacqui for the great surprise birthday party.  The food was great.  Thanks to all of you for the gifts and cards.
Helene Ryan

Ken and Diane Plocharczyk recently traveled to Florida to visit Diane's Dad Art Trachsel as we well as a vacation on Sanibel Island near Ft. Myers.  Having been to Sanibel and Captiva in the past, it was easy to see the toll Hurricane Charlie had taken on the vegetation as well as some lingering damage to structures.  Both islands are still beautiful, wonderful beaches, interesting history and well worth the visit. They also enjoyed their visit with Art and as of this writing; Ken is still in Florida visiting friends and family.  We will both miss the Anniversary party this year due to his extended Florida trip and wish you all a wonderful Tri-V Anniversary.

If Northwest is still up and flying the middle of March, Mike and John Lardin will be making a short trip to San Antonio to visit Kim, Larry and Christine.  Mike got a new set of golf clubs and wants to try them out in regular conditions before the season starts here.  John on the other hand figures this will be the last trip he will be making to Texas before Judy retires.  Her last day at Ford will be Friday, April 28th.  Seems each month all we read is John went to Texas.  It has made our mild winter in Michigan this year even better.  I don’t think John has been here more than three weeks in one stretch without making a trip to someplace.  Retirement can be hard to adjust to.  

February 1st found 6 TRI-V Members and 2 guests making their annual trip to Florida to play golf.  The weather was not as good as it has been in the past though they were able to play golf each day as planned and avoid playing in any rain.  The weather did get cold on Saturday and had an hour delay.  Terry Connolly did his best on the weather.  TRI-V Members making the trip along with Terry were Nick, John and Mike Lardin, Jack Schaeffer and Matt VanHollebeke.  If there are any Members who might like to join us next year let John Lardin know and he can try to answer any questions you might have.  We make room for all.  In turn we only ask that you make the commitment and stick to it.

Bill and Michelle Trachsel became proud parents for the 1st time on Tuesday February 21st at 6:22pm when Michelle gave birth to a beautiful baby girl Julie Elizabeth. Little Julie was 7lb 5oz. and 19 3/4". Grand parents Jay and Liz were present at the hospital to welcome their 2nd grandchild. Jay and Liz plan to start spoiling Julie immediately. 

Ryan Trachsel (son of Jeff) has enlisted in the Marines.  If all of the paper work is done he will leave for basic on March 28th.   He scored so high on the test that they told him he go into anything he wanted.  He has to be active for one year before he would be considered for the Military Police, which is what he has always aspired to.  Keep Ryan in your prayers that this is the direction he is chosen to take and that he will be safe. 

Betty Galloway’s granddaughter, Katie, will be graduating from high school in a short while and will be going to Michigan State University.  She is going into Interior Decorating and should do well as she is quite talented.  All is well here.

Tim and Karlyn’s daughter Lisa and her husband John and son Jacob will be moving to Pennsylvania soon.  John has decided to leave his job a Fort Motor and join Volvo down in Maryland, near the border of PA.  John starts his new job on April 10th and Lisa is hoping to follow him within a month.  

ANNIVERESARY GREETINGS
Year number 69 closing on number 70 and to think we were surprised to make it to 50 years then to 60 years.  A wonderful caring group of people always looking out for each other and willing to help each other whenever possible.  Truly a special group of people and Judy, Mike and John so proud to be a little part of it.  Thank You Ray for your wisdom in establishing this group.  Let all of us do our part to keep the Club strong.  Happy Anniversary everyone.                                      Judy, Mike and John

To our lifelong friends of Tri-V, We wish you an anniversary year of health, blessings beyond your wishes, and many smiles given and taken to both friends and strangers.  Happy Anniversary Once Again!   Susie and Terry
Celebrating Tri-V’s anniversary is like celebrating my parents anniversary because it represents so many memories, celebrations, events, loved ones. Support in good and no so good time, sometime tears but most of the time positive feelings and activities to keep us feeling alive and loved.  Help all of us to keep Tri-V alive IT’S WORTH IT!!! Love, Tim and Karlyn

We wanted to take this opportunity to say Happy Anniversary to all our Tri-V family.  A special thanks to all the committees who continually work hard to make the functions interesting and new.  We feel more blessed every year when we realize how much the friendships we've made in Tri-V add to our lives.  God Bless you all.  Nick and Victoria Angelosanto

MEMORIES FROM THE MARCH 1996 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH
In looking over the above issue of TRI-V Umph there was only one mention of any members being in ill health. We continued to pray for Doc Steckley whose battle with cancer was improving.  This was the Anniversary Issue and sad to report there was only one Anniversary greeting.  I could also tell that Art Trachsel wrote Trifles from info that he had received.  There was very little input from those here in Michigan.  Soooooo sad.  The Club 59th Anniversary Party was scheduled for March 16th at Baypoint Country Club.   Final Pinochle had been moved from the first weekend in April to the 13th of April because of Easter Weekend. Pat and Stan Reid were preparing to move from their Del-Tura home to the Tampa Bay Country Club development.  There was an article about the Florida Anniversary Party held at Fort Myers with 24 TRI-V Members and guest in attendance. The final pinochle Standings were published with the big winner being Brian Trachsel with 150 points followed by Kathie Dushary with 144 points and Karlyn Gies in third with 142 points and Jane Trachsel in fourth with 141 points.  

MEMORIES FROM THE MARCH 2001 ISSUE OF TRI-V UMPH
This issue was not as friendly to fellow TRI-V Members as the 1996 issue was.  We regrettably had to report the loss of Dorothy Barth on February 23rd.   We continued to remember in our prayers original members Brady Brenton and Jack Henry who continued in frail health.   This again is our Anniversary Issue and was not a good year as far as anniversary greetings.  THERE WAS NOT ONE SINGLE GREETING. Sue Dunham was recovering from her heel spur and preparing to resume her dancing lessons. The TRI-V Anniversary Party was scheduled for March 10th at Eldorado Country Club, Commerce.  Final Pinochle was set for April 8th at Timber Wolf Tavern, Redford.  May Open House was set for May 13th at Bogie Lake Golf Club.  The Council Party was held on January 23rd at the IMAX Theater at Greenfield Village with 62 Members and guest in attendance.  After the show 43 of the group went to Richter’s Chalet for dinner. This issue also had stories about Judy and John’s trip to Cancun where she left the day before and spent a night in the hotel in Arkansas as well as the guys winter golf trip to Florida with the late arrival home.   The pinochle scores were held so that the winner would be announced at Final Pinochle and the passing of the plaque.  Looking ahead I can tell you that Brian Trachsel was the winner.  If you notice Brian Trachsel was the winner of Pinochle in both 1996 and 2001 and through the February 2006 standings he is again in first place by almost 9 points over the person in second place.  The folders I keep the back issues of TRI-V Umph in used to hold two years of issues.  Starting with the 1998 issues the folders now contain three years of back issues.  All are still copied on both sides of the paper so it indicates the direction the paper has taken.  The blame has to be put on all of us.  Committee chairman and members are failing to submit articles about upcoming events as well as articles once the events have been held.  Christmas and Anniversary greetings have been slipping from year to year.  Is this what we want the Club Paper, our lifeline to all Members, to revert to?  Pretty soon the Memory Articles will be gone as there will be no memories to report on.  Let’s not let this happen.  Take the time to submit articles to our Editor in a timely fashion to allow them to be published.  Until next month when we meet in print, the Good Lord willing, look after one another.

Several of the Tri-V women have attended in the past the Shower of Love that Sophie Ayotte’s daughter and some of her friends put on each year to gather clothes and money for Children’s hospital.  We are again trying to get a table together.  The cost of the ticket is $20 and you are asked to bring unwrapped clothing 0-24 months. Standard everyday clothing is what they want.  The date is Thursday May 11th.   Let Vickie Angelosanto know quickly if you would like to be added to our table. 
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